COMMENTS ON ABOVE-THE-LINE TAX DEDUCTION FOR 

QUALIFIED LTC INSURANCE

FOR THE PRESIDENT’S ADVISORY PANEL ON FEDERAL TAX REFORM

MESSAGE:

As a near 50 year old professional insurance broker/agent/consultant and prinicipal of a financial services company with thousands of insureds, I recommend an across the board above the line federal tax deduction for those individuals purchasing qualified LTC insurance.   Here are the reasons:

1. Primarily, the COSTS associated with any such proposal to the Treasury are miniscule compared with the burdensome and looming expansion in anticipated Medicaid costs which ultimately cost both federal and state government dearly;

2. The TIMING of instituting this deduction come precisely (or a bit late already) contemporaneous with the federal government’s LTC Awareness Campaign begun in 5 states earlier this year. This sends a powerful, unequivocal message to all citizens to take care of this area as you have now been incentivized;

3. HUMAN BEHAVIOR tells us that any such tax incentive will coral a significant number of fence sitters who have not purchased coverage and who need an inducement. LTC insurance is not purchased from an analytical spreadsheet but rather from the stuff of personal experience and emotional hot buttons. Making it more affordable year-in, year-out (NOT dependant upon a 7.5% AGI threshold for excess medical expenses in a particular year) is what people need to motivate them to act and make the LTC insurance buying decision.

4. PRUDENT FINANCIAL PLANNING dictates that the government act now to avert certain fiscal disaster as we boomers are first beginning to reach age 65 in 2011, around the corner.
5. FAMILY FABRIC is preserved with LTC insurance in many ways.

Please put this safeguard to our country’s financial security into place now as a first step to guarding our individual and collective well-being. 

My industry, clients, professional associates, community and all informed individuals urge you to develop and pass such a bill this year in July when the matter is re-examined.

Kindly keep my name for future reference as I am available to further specify reasons from 20+ years of professional experience in positions of leadership and client advocacy why the Qualified LTC insurance deduction is a must at this time.

Thank you for this opportunity and others which may present themselves.

Sincerely,

Lawrence J. Thaul, CLU, ChFC

Certified in Long-Term Care

Chair, Health Committee, Board Member, Westchester Association of Insurance and Financial Advisors (WAIFA)

Co-Founder, Principal, Millenium Financial, Inc., Rye Brook, NY 10573
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